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Honorable Los Angeles City Council,

We need housing, not more luxury commercial uses and I strongly support the Hotel CUP with
rigorous findings recommended by the PLUM Committee. This a plan that promotes affordable
housing, protects and encourages our manufacturing industries, and makes sure the public has
meaningful input on hotels. I also support requiring 1 FAR of industrial space in housing projects
in the Fashion District which is smart policy that will mean jobs and housing come together and
protect the future of the Garment District. Thank you
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